113 North 2nd Street (34950) PO Box 3191, Fort Pierce, FL 34948



Phone: 772 466.1600 Fax: 772 750 7841

Director of Electric and Gas Systems "Committed to Quality"

March 10, 2011

CERTIFIED – RETURN RECEIPT REQUESTED

Florida Department of Environmental Protection 2600 Blair Stone Road Tallahassee, Florida 32339-2400

Attn: Mr. Jon Holtom

Title V Program Administrator Bureau of Air Regulation

Re:

Title V Annual Emissions Fee

Facility Identification Number: 1110003 Request for Retirement of Title V Air Permit

Ref:

1) FDEP letter to Fort Pierce Utilities Authority (FPUA) dated 2/15/11 (J. Holtom to

T. Richards)

2) FPUA letter to FDEP dated 2/25/11, (J. Tompeck to J. Holtom)

Dear Mr. Holtom

Based on our telephone conversation of March 2, 2011, you requested that we develop a letter formally requesting retirement of the Title V Air Permit for the H. D. King Plant (ID 1110003). As I mentioned in the reference 2) letter, we had previously submitted Unit Exemption forms for Units 7 and 8, which were our only units covered under the acid rain program. Also included in our permit was Emission Unit (EU) 003 (23.4 MW Combined-Cycle Gas Turbine-Unit #9) and EU 004 (16.5 MW Boiler Unit #6). The permit also covered unregulated EUs 001 and 002 (Emergency Diesel Units), EU 009 (Cooling tower) and EU 010, General Purpose Combustion Engines.

As I mentioned to you, all the King Plant units were decommissioned in May 2008 and have not operated since. Plant demolition started in June 2008 and was completed in Novem-



ber 2009. All Emission Units, associated equipment, and structures have been removed from the site.

Based on the above information, FPUA requests retirement of our Air Permit for the King plant site. If there is any further information you need, please let us know.

Very truly yours,

FORT PIERCE UTILITIES AUTHORITY

Thomas W. Richards, P.E.

Director of Electric & Gas Systems

TWR/JT/ee/11-03 cc: John Tompeck, P.E.